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Spiritual Opportunities Team: The “Church of the Future” Phase 2 handout sheet describes the objectives for this team as:

1. To identify all current spiritual offerings and evaluate their value to the church and to its recipients.

2. To explore opportunities for new, meaningful spiritual programs

The core group learned from Rev. Bill Worley that the main reasons why people visit a church are 1) someone asked them to come and 2) they wanted to be with someone who already attends. More importantly the best reason why they return and eventually join is that when they were there they met our all loving Triune God. If you see the importance of working toward having everyone who comes through our doors feel blessed by the experience this may be the team for you. -Bill Keller
Ministries/Missions Team

The objective of this team is to evaluate existing ministries and missions of both churches as well as new opportunities then recommend those ministries and missions in which the churches should participate in the future.  You will want to join our team if you care about spreading God’s love within our churches, the surrounding communities, and the world at large. - Barb Shaffer & Gloria Gaynor
JOINT MINISTRY COUNCIL
Joint Ministry Council Members welcome any concerns, questions, and feedback… 
From East Vincent:

Jaime Roach, Secretary, 484-938-7951 (2016)

Carolyn Zimmerman, 610-935-1088 (2016) 

Paul Winham, Pres. Elect, 610-246-9369 (2017)

Julie Zimmerman, 610-291-3671 (2017)
From First Church:

Dick Fisher, President, 610-948-8911 (2016)

Nancy Fisher, 610-948-8911 (2016)

Ann Few, 717-468-4981 (2017)

Carol Hanebury, Treasurer, 610-948-6082 (2017)
Next Meeting: February 9th at 7 pm at East Vincent
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The next Joint Ministry Newsletter Deadline is Thursday, February 18th! 
In case of inclement weather during the winter months:

** Cancellation of Sunday School & Worship at First Church and East Vincent will be made through the phone chains and on Social Media. 
LAST SUNDAY AFTER EPIPHANY/TRANSFIGURATION 
February 7, 2016 
10:00 am JOINT WORSHIP 

at First UCC, Holy Communion
Worship & Ministry Sunday   
Souper Bowl of Caring
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The Book Club will meet on Tuesday, February 2nd at 7 pm at Jaime Roach’s house (92 Clover Hill Lane, Spring City) They will be discussing The Da Vinci Code by Dan Brown.  All are welcome.  

Did you miss a sermon? Find it on YouTube! 

Did you really like a sermon? Find it on YouTube and Share it on Facebook! 
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Joint Visiting Voices: Rescheduled for Sunday, February 7th – Join us as we travel to visit our homebound members, bringing songs and smiles and the Spirit of Joy in Jesus Christ. We will meet at East Vincent at 1 pm. All ages welcome, and good smiles are as welcome as good singers!  
PSEC Conference Consistory Accepting Resumes for Volunteer Conference Treasurer

      The PSEC Consistory is looking to fill the vacant volunteer position of Conference Treasurer. This position is supported directly by the Conference Minister and Staff and the Consistory Executive Council. To learn more, read the position description which is posted on the Classified Ads page of the PSEC website. Background clearances are required.
      Interested candidates are invited to mail a letter of interest and current resume to: Rev. Steven Hamilton, Conference Moderator, Treasurer Position, 1441 Laura Lane, Pottstown, PA 19464. Submission deadline is February 19.
      If you have any questions about the position, please feel free to contact Tammie Wisniewski, Finance Operations Manager at tammie@psec.org or Rev. Bill Worley at worley@psec.org.
Living Into the 
PSEC 2020 Vision

“Write the vision; make it plain on tablets, so that a runner may read it.” - Habakkuk 2:2    

"Vision without execution is hallucination." 

- Thomas Edison

Dear Brothers and Sisters,

      I don’t think Thomas Edison was trying to improve on the Word of the Lord though he makes a good point. A plain vision, written large may be read and even carried by a runner. But to what point and purpose? “It’s not enough to be busy (i.e. running), so are the ants” Thoreau reminds us. Somewhere along the way the vision and the running must turn toward meaningful action. Vision without action is a daydream and action without vision is a nightmare.

      The PSEC 2020 Vision Statement is a guide for meaningful action. It was authorized by six of our seven Associations and will now guide our Conference ministry as we move into this New 
Year and beyond. It has inspired and motivated many churches who have used it as a model for their own ministry settings and have already begun dedicating funds to its success. And it has angered a few for creating expectations and some accountability - which sits uncomfortably in a system that prizes freedom and autonomy. It dares to suggest that we can move together to effect, for God and for good, those pressing issues that diminish our congregations and communities. It is a living document that will evolve as new occasions and events teach us new duties.

      It can be easily defeated. Simply don’t act.  Don’t share it in your places of ministry. Don’t engage in any of the seventeen opportunities for difference making or be in conversation about the stark realities they seek to confront. Don’t follow when anyone tries to lead. I think we are better than that. God, having created us, knows that we are: “Behold, I will do a new thing…do you not know it? I will even make a way in the wilderness, and rivers in the desert.”
      
      Conference Consistory will collaborate with currently existing committees (or where necessary, form new teams) to create an action plan. They will provide regular updates about the successes, challenges and modifications to that plan. The first will happen at the Spring Conference Meeting in June. If your heart has been stirred by the vision, for good or not, and you have not already spoken with me, please do. I don’t expect that we will succeed at everything, but let us not fail by doing nothing.

      Following a vision can feel, as ministry often does, that we are trying to make a river in the desert. But with God all things are possible and if Kierkegaard is right, possibilities are hints from God that we must follow, then perhaps God has brought us to this place, to this moment, to these challenges, for just such a time as this.


Blessings to you in this exciting time,

Bill Worley

PSEC 2016
Spring Meeting

Dear PSEC Brothers and Sisters,
     I am thrilled to invite you to our Pennsylvania Southeast Conference multi-day Spring Meeting on June 10-12, 2016 at West Chester University! Our theme is Working in Faith, Putting Jesus First, Matthew 25:31-46.
     The Conference Meeting Program Mission Team has reshaped the meeting experience to communicate our ethos of expectation, experimentation and transformation. (Item 16 of the PSEC 2020 Vision Plan) We will experience:

· AGENDA: We will have time together to focus on strengthening the covenantal connections between local churches, Associations and the Conference (Item 15 of the PSEC 2020 Vision)

· 4 EXCITING GUEST SPEAKERS: We have assembled exciting guest speakers, including Rev. Dr. J. William Lentz, Pastor of Messiah United Methodist Church in Lafayette Hill, PA; Rev. Alan Miller, PNEC Conference Minister; Dr. Anthony Campolo, Professor of Sociology and Special Assistant to the President of Eastern University; and Rev. Dr. James Alexander Forbes, Jr., The Harry Emerson Fosdick Distinguished Professor at Union Theological Seminary.

· 16 STIMULATING WORKSHOPS:  The leaders of our 16 workshops include many of our local professionals and Rev. Robin Hynicka, Pastor of Arch Street United Methodist Church, and Rev. Brynn White, Department of Veteran Affairs certified chaplain serving at Coatesville VA Medical Center.

· 1 CONFERRING SESSION: There will be one conferring session to conduct the business of our Conference to support our working in faith and to deepen our connections with Christ and with each other.

I invite everyone to gather together to learn and reflect as we engage in the challenging work of being the Church during this time of transition. It is my deepest hope that we will spend time with the best resource God has given-each other.
      I urge you to identify your delegates as soon as possible so that you can take advantage of the early bird registration that ends on March 31. Please be sure to read the Official Call and all registration information and to participate wholeheartedly in the components that will augment your growth as you work in faith putting Jesus first.
 
Blessings, 
Rev. William Worley
Conference Minister, PSEC
Lenten Awakenings 
Book Study & Reflection

TOO BUSY NOT TO PRAY: SLOWING DOWN TO BE WITH GOD
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February 13, 20, 27, and March 5 there will be four study sessions on Saturday mornings, from 9:30 - 11 am at St. Luke’s UCC, 200 West Main St., Trappe. The fee of $20 includes all four sessions, the book, and leadership materials. (See pastor Kate if you would like to participate – we have budgeted funds to cover these costs!).

There is no pre-registration. Bring your $20 fee to the first session. If you want to pick up your book before the first session, bring your $20 fee to the PSEC Administrative Office, 1441 Laura Lane, Suite 100 in Pottstown and ask for either Rev. Wanda Craner or Marge Stadnycki.
1st SUNDAY IN LENT   

February 14, 2016

9:00 a.m. Worship at EV

10:00 a.m. Sunday School at First 

11:00 a.m. Worship at First, Consistory 

THE VINCENT VIEW

News from East Vincent UCC
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FEBRUARY 21ST is the next Food & Fellowship Sunday: 

The 3rd Sunday of every month is an Invite a Friend / Food & Fellowship Sunday.  Donations of canned goods & non-perishable foods will be collected.  Also, fellowship will be held after the worship service.   

2ND SUNDAY IN LENT  

February 21, 2016
9:00 a.m. Worship at EV

10:00 a.m. Sunday School at First 

11:00 a.m. Worship at First 
February Birthdays

  5
Paolo O’Reilly
  7
David Grove   
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Nancy Swymelar

14
Mildred Jones

15
Peter Dabback

15 
Lila Deery 

19
Kirian Heffentrager 
21
Debbie Kowalko

21
Adam Sturges 
22
Don Heffentrager, Jr. 
24
John Funk

25
Michelle Wosczyna

25
Drew Zummo 

Happy Anniversary 

20
Bill and Eleanor Keller

25
Brian and Whitney O’Reilly 

EAST VINCENT CONSISTORY
Nancy McConaghy, Co-Treas, 610-933-4628

Linda Theurkauf, Co-Treas, 610-659-3000

Eleanor Keller, Secretary, 610-935-0115

Sally Wosczyna, President, 610-933-0199

Craig Zimmerman, Vice Pres, 610-935-1088
John Funk, 610-495-6422
Next Meeting: TUESDAY, Feb 16th at 7 pm 
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EV HOAGIE SALES

2nd Thursday of the Month  
$ 4.00 each 

Be sure to order by signing up on the church bulletin board or by emailing April Winham @ aprilwinham@gmail.com. Orders must be placed by the first Thursday of the month.  Orders may be picked up at East Vincent between 9-10 a.m. on the 2nd Thursday of the month. 

Order by Feb 4th – Pick up Feb 11th 

Order by March 3rd – Pick up March 10th 

Order by April 7th – Pick up by April 14th 

EAST VINCENT VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE:
Sunday, Feb 7 – 10:00 am Worship at First! 
Sunday, Feb 14 – 9:00 am 
Greeters/Ushers
the Yeagers
  

Lector    

Zoanne Yeager 
S.S. Teacher

Volunteer Needed
Sunday, Feb 21 – 9:00 am

Greeters/Ushers
Nancy McConaghy
  

Lector    

Nancy McConaghy 
S.S. Teacher

Jaime Roach     

Fellowship 

Volunteer Needed
Sunday, Feb 28 – 9:00 am 
Greeters/Ushers
the Turpins

Lector    

Jane Turpin 
 

S.S. Teacher

Jaime Roach      
Sunday, March 6 – 9:00 am
Greeters/Ushers
the Dabbacks
 
Lector


Pete Dabback
S.S. Teacher

Volunteer Needed
 
Sunday, March 13 – 9:00 am 
Greeters/Ushers
the Hoffmans 
 
Lector    

Bill Hoffman 
S.S. Teacher

Volunteer Needed


PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT & CONTACT THE CHURCH OFFICE IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO SERVE ON YOUR SCHEDULED SUNDAY.  
Our Daily Bread daily devotional booklets are available in Fellowship Hall. Contributions to offset the donation sent to RBC Ministries are welcome. 
ALTAR FLOWER 

SPONSORS 
If you are interested in sponsoring the Altar Flowers at either church, just give us a call! It’s a great way to recognize a birthday, remember a loved one, or honor someone for their service (especially if you live out of the area). Just call or email either of the church offices and we will make the arrangements – I mean we’ll contact BethAnn’s Flowers! 
Spirit on Tap is held on the fourth Tuesday of the month at the Crowne Plaza Hotel, 1741 Papermill Road, in Reading at 7 pm. There is no charge and all are welcome. Spirit on Tap’s purpose is to encourage theological discussion, explore alternative views, and stimulate dialogue around issues of faith and spirituality. 

First Church’s

    
     Jottings
A reminder that The Upper Room and Our Daily Bread daily devotional guides are available on the table in the Social Hall.  Donations to help defray costs are accepted.  

Financial Assistants for 
February:  Sandy Lazorchick & 
Dave Hunsberger     

March: Dick & Nancy Fisher 
The next Men’s Breakfast will be on Sunday, February 14th at the Spring Ford Diner at 8:30 am. All men are invited!  Please see Dick Fisher or Jim Lafreeda if you have any questions.  
Next Month: Rotary’s Annual Pancake Breakfast on Sunday, March 6th  
FIRST UCC CONSISTORY

Theresa McDonnell, Secty, Deacon, Jan 2016
Darlene Canning, Deacon, Jan 2017

Donna McFarland, Deacon, Jan 2018 
Alan Dreibelbis, Deacon, Jan 2019

Judy Markert, Vice President, Elder, Jan 2016 

Jim Lafreeda, Elder, Jan 2017

Becky Lafreeda, President, Elder, Jan 2018

Cathy Bach, Elder, Jan 2019

Next meeting: Sunday, Feb 14th after worship
Please ring the doorbell!!

If you stop by First Church and find the door is locked, just ring the doorbell to the far right of the Social Hall doors.  

SHOO FLY PIE SALE

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 11TH    

It’s Shoo Fly Pie Time!!! Cost is $5.00 each.  Pies can be picked up on Thursday, February 11th between 9-11 am. Orders can be placed by calling the Church Office (610-948-9156) or there will be sign-up sheets on all the bulletin boards.  
3rd SUNDAY IN LENT        

February 28, 2016 
9:00 a.m. Worship at EV

10:00 a.m. Sunday School at First 

11:00 a.m. Worship at First 
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     Feb.   4
   Luke Moser   

     Feb.   4
   Ron Joyce   


     Feb. 10
   Josh Pletcher  
     Feb. 12
   Logan McDonnell

     Feb. 16
   Henry Houck  

     Feb. 24
   Clark Gaynor, III

     Feb. 26
   Larry Miller  
Happy Anniversary

 February 17th – Bill & Darlene Canning 
Meetings & Upcoming Events:
Mon, Feb 1 – 7 pm Church Women 
Tues, Feb 2 – 7 pm Book Club at Jaime Roach’s house  

Thurs, Feb 4 – EV Hoagie Orders Due

Sunday, Feb 7 – 10 am Joint Worship Service, Holy Communion, Souper Bowl Sunday, Worship & Ministry Sunday, 1 pm Visiting Voices (meet at EV) 
Mon, Feb 8 – 8:30 am Baking Shoo Fly pies
Tues, Feb 9 – 8:30 am Baking Shoo Fly Pies, 7pm JMC meeting at East Vincent 

Wed, Feb 10 – Ash Wednesday, 8:30 am Baking Shoo Fly Pies
Thurs, Feb 11 – pick up EV hoagies, 9-11 am Pick up Shoo Fly Pie orders 
Sunday, Feb 14 – 8:30am Men’s Breakfast at the Spring-Ford Diner, 10 am Sunday School, 10:30 am Prayer Group, 11 am Worship, Consistory meets after worship

Wed, Feb 17 – 7 pm Community Lenten Service at First UCC Spring City 
Thurs, Feb 18 – Newsletter deadline 

Sunday, Feb 21 – 10 am Sunday School, 10:30 Prayer Group, 11 am Worship
Wed, Feb 24 – 7 pm Community Lenten Service at Trinity-Lighthouse
Sunday, Feb 28 – 10am Sunday School, 10:30 Prayer Group, 11am Worship  
Wed, March 2 – 7 pm Community Lenten Service at Providence Church of the Brethren 
Thurs, March 3 – EV Hoagie orders due 

Sunday, March 6 – Annual Rotary Pancake Breakfast, 10 am Sunday School, 10:30 am Prayer Group, 11 am Worship  
Mon, March 7 – 7 pm Church Women 

Tackle Hunger - Souper Bowl of Caring 
Since 1990, people have been collecting money and food, changing the nation’s largest weekend of football into the largest weekend of caring! In 2015, 6,684 groups collected $8,072,018 in cash and food and 100% was donated!  Please give generously on Super Bowl Sunday, February 7th (and during the whole month of February), whether it is cans of soup or monetary donations!  Everything will be donated to the Food Pantry at Project Outreach.

PRAYER GROUP: SUNDAYS @ 10:30 AM

First UCC has a weekly Prayer Group. Join us at the back of the sanctuary, by the prayer board before worship at 10:30am to pray together in our holy and sacred space for the needs, joys, and concerns of our community, church, families and friends. All are welcome, seasoned pray-ers and novices alike!!


Congratulations to Chris & Kaitlyn Mercer on the birth of their daughter, Della Storm Catherine, on December 28, 2015.  Congratulations to grand-parents, Molly & Lee Mercer too!!    

1st UCC WORSHIP LEADER SCHEDULE: 

Greeters:

Feb 7: Dick & Nancy Fisher
Feb 14: Dave & Lee Hunsberger

Feb 21: Deb Theisen

Feb 28: Dave & Arlene Landes

March 6: Barb Shaffer 
Lectors:

Feb 7: Gloria Gaynor
Feb 14: Jackie Miller

Feb 21: Cathleen Bach

Feb 28: Dave Landes

March 6: Becky Lafreeda 
Head Ushers:

Feb 7: Cathy Bach 
Feb 14: Dave Hunsberger

Feb 21: Judy Markert

Feb 28: Fay Pletcher 

March 6: Cathy Bach 
Nursery: 

Feb 7: Becky Lafreeda 
Feb 14: Theresa McDonnell

Feb 21: Carolyn Shanaman

Feb 28: Becky Lafreeda 

March 6: Darlene Canning  
Open and Affirming statement: 

We, the members of First United Church of Christ, Royersford, celebrate the beauty and uniqueness of each expression of God’s diverse family as well as our oneness in Christ. We affirm that each individual is a child of God, and recognize that we are called to be like one body with many members, seeking with others of every race, ethnicity, creed, class, age, gender, marital status, physical or mental ability, sexual orientation, gender identity and gender expression to journey together toward the promised realm of God. We believe that through our diversity, all can grow and practice a unity of faith that transcends our differences. 

Project Outreach (501c3) is a cooperative ministry of Christian churches in the Spring-Ford area. It is staffed entirely of volunteers and administered by a Board composed of representatives from these churches. The main office of Project Outreach is in the Bard Community Center at 410 Washington Street in Royersford.
Join Us in Worship during LENT        

As our SERMON SERIES will take a close look at Jesus’ Sermon on the Mount as recorded by Luke (6:20-49) 

Summer Camp 2016 

at New Goshenhoppen UCC

     Experience God’s world through a variety of day & overnight camping programs at New Goshenhoppen UCC, 1070 Church Road in East Greenville, PA 18041. Build friendships that last a lifetime, discover new things together. Grow your faith in the outdoor splendor God has created. Join in group activities involving sports & physical play, music, and nature. Register by May 31st for Early Bird Discount at the New Goshenhoppen UCC website.
     Day Camp There are five day camping programs held at the Church Park in East Greenville from 9 am to 5 pm for children K-12 and teens ages 13-17 from July 11 through August 5. Children participate in a variety of activities focused around the teachings of Jesus and appreciation for the outdoors.

     Overnight Camp includes activities that encourage team building with teens and adults, including a Family Camp Weekend (Jul 9-10) and a Mission Week (Aug 1-5).

     To learn more, download a 2016 Camping Brochure & Registration or a flier to share with your congregation or friends. If you have questions, contact the camp administrator Jeanine Roth at camp@newgoshucc.org or call the church office at 215-679-2041. 

You’ll notice on the next page that we will not be hosting Community Lent Worship this year. 2016 marks an exciting opportunity for one of our newest Brides of Christ to host us! Join us with your support and spirit on our Lenten Journey. 
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2016 COMMUNITY LENTEN SERVICES 
“Bearing Fruit in the Desert” 

Wednesday, February 17 ~ 7:00 p.m. 
At First UCC, Spring City 

145 Chestnut St, Spring City

 Rev. Jack Mason preaching 

Wednesday, February 24 ~ 7:00 p.m.

At Trinity - Lighthouse

66 S. Limerick Road, Royersford  

Rev. Dennis Keen preaching  
Wednesday, March 2 ~ 7:00 p.m.

At Providence Church of the Brethren 

1202 S. Township Line Rd, Royersford 

Rev. Bill Beck preaching

Wednesday, March 9 ~ 7:00 p.m.

At Royersford United Methodist  

380 Church St, Royersford 

Rev Erick Kern preaching 

Wednesday, March 16 ~ 7:00 p.m.

At the Rema Worship Center      

177 Chestnut St, Spring City

Abu Bradley preaching 
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Pastor Kate  


Davidheiser





For Pastoral Emergencies


Call anytime


Cell: 484-686-4340





Pastor Kate’s E-mail:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:pastorkatedavidheiser@gmail.com" �pastorkatedavidheiser@gmail.com�








COVENANT IN 


SHARED MINISTRY: 





East Vincent UCC 


282 Hill Church Rd.


Spring City, PA  19475 


610-935-0224


EastVincentUCC@


aol.com





&  





First UCC


367 Washington St.


Royersford, PA  19468


610-948-9156


� HYPERLINK "mailto:firstuccroy@netzero.net" �firstuccroy@netzero.net�





Website: 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.evucc.com" ��www.evucc.com� or 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.firstuccroyersford" ��www.firstuccroyersford�.com 
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Combined Worship and Church of the Future Action Team Kick-off Event on 


February 7, 10 am at 1st UCC





Business is not as usual! Your church is about to make some more changes. We invite you to play a part by working with a team for a few months. By summer, many of the teams will be making recommendations to consistories. This is your invitation to have your voice heard, have your heart stirred, have your faith stretched with growing pains, and your spirit find its place to soar within this faith family. This is Christ’s church, and the Holy Spirit has called you hear for a reason! And as Paul tells us: “to each is given the manifestation of the Spirit for the profit of all.” (1 Cor 12:7) We are walking into the future in faith, eyes wide for signs of the living Christ leading us and letting us be Kingdom builders here and now!





Your Sister in Christ, 


Pastor Kate





PS: If prayer hasn’t yet helped you pick which team to be a part of, pick with a friend! We all know how much God works through our friendships!





THE PURPOSE OF THE “OUR CHURCH OF THE FUTURE PROJECT is to develop a common understanding of what constitutes a successful church, and make it happen.


The Actions Teams are as follows:  Family Membership Team, Communication Team, Ministries/Missions Team, Spiritual Opportunities Team and Church Buildings & Grounds Team.





Family Membership Team Objective is to inspire active, inactive and potential members to be committed to the church.  On this team we will brainstorm ways to contact inactive members and increase enthusiasm of current members by looking at interests and activities to include their families and friends.  One of the goals of this team is Growth.  - Carolyn Zimmerman





The Communications Team's Objective is to improve the communication of important information within the congregations as well as marketing the churches and church activities to the local communities.  This is YOUR Team if you love social media, enjoy Facebook, are excited about our churches & want to make sure every-one really knows what is going on!  Sign up today!  - Rev. Ann Few











